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Discussion of Issues
Issue 1:  Should City Gas Company of Florida’s request for an extension of time until June 30, 2004, to file its fiscal year 2003 certification letter and required schedules be approved?
Recommendation:  Yes.  City Gas Company of Florida’s request for an extension of time until June 30, 2004, to file its fiscal year 2003 certification letter and required schedules should be approved.  (Slemkewicz)
Staff Analysis:  Per Rule 25-7.135, Florida Administrative Code, each investor-owned natural gas utility is required to file a calendar year annual report with the Commission each year.  As part of this requirement, each utility must file a letter or report, signed by an independent certified public accountant, attesting to the conformity of certain specified schedules with the Commission’s applicable uniform system of accounts and published accounting releases.  If a utility’s actual fiscal year is other than a calendar year, the utility may file the required schedules and certification letter on a fiscal year basis within 90 days from the close of its fiscal year.

City Gas Company of Florida (City Gas) has a fiscal year ending September 30th.  On February 10, 2004, City Gas submitted a request for an extension of time to file its fiscal year 2003 financial information.  Due to certain circumstances involving the investigation of a subsidiary of NUI Corporation, City Gas’ parent, the auditing and financial reporting process of NUI Corporation’s September 30, 2003, fiscal year financial statements have not been completed.  As a result, City Gas has been unable to file its fiscal year 2003 certification letter and required schedules within the time period specified by the rule.  As stated in its request (Attachment), the current status of the investigation, and the uncertainty of its completion date, has compelled City Gas to request that it be granted an extension of time until June 30, 2004, to file its fiscal year 2003 certification letter and required schedules.

Rule 25-7.135(1), Florida Administrative Code, states that any request for an extension of time greater than 31 days must be accompanied by a statement of good cause.  Based on the circumstances as stated in its request, staff believes that City Gas has shown good cause, and recommends that City Gas be granted an extension until June 30, 2004, to file its fiscal year 2003 certification letter and required schedules.  It should be noted that City Gas has indicated that it intends to file its calendar year 2003 Annual Report by the normal filing deadline of April 30, 2004. 
Issue 2  Should this docket be closed?
Recommendation:  No.  This docket should remain open until such time that City Gas actually files its fiscal year 2003 certification letter and required schedules.  Staff should be authorized to administratively close this docket upon receipt of  the required documents.  (Slemkewicz, Jaeger)
Staff Analysis:  This docket should remain open until City Gas files its fiscal year certification letter and required schedules.  After the required documents have been received, staff should be authorized to administratively close this docket.
Public Service Commission


Capital Circle Office Center ● 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard�Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850


-M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M-












- 2 -


